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KERRY AND V ICK I GARTMAN 

1977 Coke County Gold S ta r  Winners

Steers to Hit Road Tonight 
For Game with Mason Team
The Robert Lee Steers 

will hit the road for 
Mason County tonight 
when they will take 
on the Mason Punchers 
in their second dis­
trict outing of the 
season.
Both the Steers and 

the Punchers lost the 
district openers last 
Friday night. The 
Steers went down to a 
27-0 defeat at the
Funeral Thursday
For Mrs. Wallace
Services for Mrs. 

Calvin Wallace, 80, 
were held at 10 a.m. 
Thursday in Northside 
Church of Christ with 
James Beard of Junction 
officiating, assisted 
by Clyde Dukes of Ro­
bert Lee. Burial was 
in Robert Lee Ceme­
tery under the direc­
tion of Shaffer Fun­
eral Home.
Mrs. Wallace died 
suddenly at her home 
about 10:30 Tuesday 
morning of an apparent 
heart attack.
She was b o m  Leona 

Mae Roberts, daughter 
Of Mr. and Mrs. Green 
(Emma) Roberts, March 
29, 1897, at Sweet 
Home, Lavaca County.
She moved with her 
family to Coke County 
in 1903. She and Cal­
vin Wallace were mar­
ried Nov. 10, 1924, in 
Robert Lee and except 
for one year spent at 
Portales, N.M., (1935- 
36) had lived in or 
near Robert Lee since 
their marriage.
She was a housewife 

and a member of the 
Church of Christ.
Survivors include her 

husband; two sons, J.
C. Wallace Jr. and 
Royce Wallace of Robert 
Lee; three daughters. 
Continued on Page 4

hands of the Junctions 
Eagles and the Mason 
lads who fell to Menard 
by a narrow 8-7 margin.
The Steers are ahead 

of the Punchers so far 
as season records go, 
having a 3-1-1 record, 
while Mason now has a 
1-4 season.
The other District 9- 

A game last Friday gave 
Eldorado a 13-7 win 
over Reagan County.
The Wall Hawks were
idle la.8t week. In.
other games tonight 
Menard will play at 
Eldorado and Wall will 
be at Junction.

Services Friday 
For J. H. Ruth
Funeral services for 

John Huey (Johnnie) 
Ruth 83, longtime Coke 
County rancher, are to 
he held today (Friday) 
at 2 p.m. in the First 
Methodist Church, with 
the Rev. Lyle Pierce, 
pastor, officiating. 
Burial will be in Di­
vide Cemetery under 
direction of Shaffer 
Funeral Home.
Mr. Ruth died about 
9 a.m. Wednesday on 
his ranch on the Di­
vide about 14 miles 
southwest of Robert 
Lee. Information re­
ceived Wednesday af­
ternoon by the Obser­
ver said he went out 
early Wednesday morn­
ing to do some work 
at the ranch and was 
later found dead by 
his wife. Justice of 
the Peace Opal Jacoby 
Investigated the 
death.
Mr. Ruth was b o m  Feb. 
21, 1894, in Van Zandt 
County and had lived 
in West Texas most of 
his life. He worked 
in tjie ranching busi- 
nesf* in several coun- 
Continued on Page 4

Vicki, Kerry (iartman 
4-H Gold Star Winners
Vicki and Kerry Gart- 

man of Robert Lee are 
the 1977 Coke County 
Gold Star 4-H Girl 
and Boy. They are the 
daughter and son of 
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas 
Gartman. Vicki has been 
an active 4-H member 
for eight years, while 
Kerry has been active

Harry Palmer Is 
New Constable
Harry Palmer was ap­
pointed Constable of 
Precinct 1 by the Coke 
County Commissioners 
Court in a meeting 
held Monday. Palmer 
and his family have 
moved here from Chero­
kee County, where he 
was serving as a de­
puty sheriff.
The new constable 
succeeds the late 
Ollie Roe, who died a 
few weeks ago.
Judge W.W. Thetford 

said Commissioners 
Court members felt 
extremely fortunate 
to be able to secure 
the services of a law 
enforcement officer 
with Palmer's qualifi­
cations. He has also 
worked as an officer 
in Bishop and Kleburg 
County.
Palmer is a retired 

Navy Aviation Electron­
ics Technician and 
served 10 years as com­
bat air crewman. He 
also served several 
years as an instructor 
in various phases of 

Continued on Page 4

in 4-H work for six 
years.
Vicki has had projects 
in Foods, Clothing 
and Swine since she 
enrolled in 4-H in 
1969.
Some of her outstand­

ing accomplishments 
have been Champion of 
the County Swine Show 
in 1971; member of the 
Livestock Judging Team 
for two years as a 
Junior; her team placed 
first in district one 
of these years. She 
was a member of the 
Soil Judging Team two 
years and was high 
individual in the dis­
trict one year.
County Awards she has 

won include: Swine, 
Clothing, Veterinary 
Science, Conservation 
of Natural Resources, 
Achievement and Leader­
ship .
She has served four 

years as a club offi­
cer, being president 
of her club the past 
two years. She has
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given leadership to 
many 4-H activities 
during her eight years 
as a 4-Her. She has 
also been active in 
many school and church 
programs.
"I would say she has 

truly applied her 
health, heart, hands 
and head to make a 
good record for herself 
and to earn the title. 
Coke County Gold Star 
Girl of 1977," said 
Mrs. Fay C. Roe, County 
Extension Agent, in 
presenting the award.
Kerry Gartman also 

has been active in all 
phases of 4-H work and 
displayed the desired 
qualities of leader­
ship and personal de­
velopment, said his 
leaders. Previously, 
he has won five County 
Awards during his six 
years of work in the 
club.
Kerry participated 

Livestock Judging 
three years and was 
the high individual in 
the district one year. 
He has had swine pro­
jects for six years, 
showing two county 
champion animals and 
reserve breed champion 
in the Houston Stock 
Show.
County Extension Agent 
Sterling Lindsey said, 
in presenting the Gold 
Star Award, "Kerry 
well meets the county 
Gold Star Award stan­
dards. "

xn

HARRY PALMER

Bond Vote on New Clinic 
Building Held Thursday
Qualified voters who 
reside in the West 
Coke County Hospital 
District were scheduled 
to go to the polls 
yesterday (Thursday) 
to decide the issue of 
building a new clinic 
building to be opera­
ted in conjunction with 
the district's hospital 
and nursing home.
The proposition called 

on voters to decide if* 
the district should 
issue $155,000 in bonds 
to finance the con­
struction of the clinic. 
The proposed building 
will contain offices

for a doctor and den­
tist and space for a 
drug store. Dimensions 
of the structure will 
be 60 by 108 feet.
If the building is 

approved by voters, the 
space will be rented 
and revenue will par-

Scott Bull Goes 
For High Price
Horace Scott, Beef- 

master breeder of Ro­
bert Lee, had the third 
highest selling bull 
at the Southeastern 
Beefmaster Breeders 
Association Sale held 
Sept. 24 in Jackson, 
Miss.
The big, growthy, 

strong-boned bull went 
for $8,200. Highest

tially retire the bonds, price paid for a bull
Present revenue sources 
are expected to be suf­
ficient any difference 
between the bond pay­
ments and rent revenue.
The Observer was being 
printed while the elec­
tion was in progress 
and results will be run 
next week.

at the sale was $27,- 
333, while the average 
price was $2,332.
Scott said he was 

well pleased with the 
price brought by his 
Beefmaster. He and 
Mrs. Scott attended the 
three day convention 
and sale in Jackson.



PAGE 2 Robert Lee Observer Oct. 7, 1977

- M E M B E R -

A S S O C I  A T I O N

ROBERT LEE OBSERVER
PUBLISHED EVERY FRIDAY

-Entered cft the Post Office ot Robert Lee, Texas 76945 
os second doss matter.

Editor and Publisher.........................  Ben Oglesby

Congressman 

Bob Krueger 

Reports

Krueger Opposes Panama Treaty
U.S. Cong. Bob Krue­
ger of Texas today 
announced his formal 
opposition to rati­
fication of the Pana­
ma Canal Treaty re­
cently agreed to by 
the Carter administra­
tion.
Voicing a position 
independent of that 
taken by many public 
figures, Krueger in­
dicated he would con­
sider support of the 
treaty should certain 
provisions be altered, 
provisions which, 
Krueger says, "are not 
in the best interests 
of the U.S. and of U.
S. citizens living in 
the Canal Zone.
"I cannot, in clear 

conscience, support an 
agreement that relin­
quishes military sov­
ereignty of the canal," 
Krueger said in a 
statement released by 
his Washington D.C. 
office.
"Yielding military 

control of the canal 
potentially leaves un­
protected not only 
the canal but leaves 
unprotected the many 
Americans who reside 
in the Canal Zone.
"Terms that dictate

those concessions are 
unacceptable to me," 
he said.

Election Called 
On Courthouse 
Annex Question

M A K A G E M E N T  O f

Phone 453-2433 
Subscription Rates

Per Y ear in Coke County .......................................  $5.00
Per Y ear Elsewhere in T e x a s .......................................  ..........  $6.00
Per Y ear Outside of T e x a s ............................................................  $7.00

Any reflection on the character or standing of any pc.-fon, firm or 
corporation is not intended and will be corrected upon iicfitication.
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The annual Coke-Sterl­

ing County Farm Bureau 
Convention will be 
held Monday night at 
the Bronte School 
Lunchroom. A barbecue 
supper will be served 
at 7 p.m. and a busi­
ness meeting will fol­
low.
Karla Pope of Bronte 
and Fred Thompson of 
Sterling City will 
give a report on the 
Citizenship Seminar 
they attended last 
summer under the spon­
sorship of the Farm 
Bureau. Volunteer 
Fireman Lee Craig of 
Sterling City, who 
attended the Texas 
Fireman's School spon­
sored by Texas Farm 
Bureau Insurance Co­
operatives, will give 
a report on the meeting 
All Farm Bureau mem­

bers are invited to 
attend the convention.

REPORT YOUR 
NEWS !

WHEN YOU NEED COMPLETE
I N S U R A N C E  S E R V I C E
For Your: HOME

AUTO
RANCH —  

CROPS
FARM

LIFE
TAX SHELTERS

WALDON MILLIGAN
COKE-STERLING FARM BUREAU INSURANCE 

Phone 4532812 ---- Home 453-2387

Coke County Commis­
sioners Court has 
called an election to 
determine the will of 
voters on the matter 
of building Court­
house annex on the 
county square in Ro­
bert Lee. Balloting 
has been set for Nov.
8, and the election 
will be held in con­
junction with the con­
stitutional amendment 
election set for that 
day.
The election was call­

ed after petitions were 
presented calling for 
a referendum to deter­
mine if Coke County 
citizens favor construc­
tion of the building.
The commissioners pre­
viously had announced 
their intention of 
building the structure 
and paying for it with 
revenue sharing funds 
and issuing time war­
rants.
The commissioners 
earlier had okayed the 
structure to provide 
space for federal of­
fices now housed in the 
courthouse, in order 
to alleviate crowded 
conditions in the main 
building. It was also 
decided to add some 
space onto the annex to 
provide a home for the 
Coke County Library.
County Judge W.W. 

Thetford said the Com­
missioners Court deter­
mined that rent pay­
ments for the federal 
offices will make pay­
ments on the time war­
rants proposed. "The 
county has always pro­
vided offices for the 
ASCS and SCS free of 
charge, but an agree­
ment already has been 
reached for them to 
pay for space used in 
the new building," the 
judge said. Also to be 
housed in the annex 
will be offices of the 
two county Extension 
Agents.
Judge Thetford said 
cost of the additional 
space in the proposed 
building for housing 
the library will be 
minimal. The Coke 
County Library Asso­
ciation already has 
a substantial amount 
of money on hand 
which will be avail­
able for construction 
costs, and other sub­
stantial donations 
have been promieed, if 
a suitable home for 
the library is pro­
vided.

FINANCES STUDIED
Everyone is reminded 

that a Financial Man­
agement Short Course 
is in progress, with 
sessions slated for 
Oct. 11 and 18 at 
7:30 p.m. First session 
of the course was held

Tuesday night, but
persons who are in­
terested are invited 
to attend the two re­
maining sessions, which 
will be held in the old 
Rec Hall at Robert Lee.
Some seven subjects 

will be covered during 
the .course.

To separate cake and 
cakepan, rotate the 
pan so that weight is 
balanced on each side. 
The cake will loosen 
by its own weight.

EVERY DAY YOU W AIT  
TO INSULATE YOUR HOME 
Y O U  L O S E  M O N E Y !

FOR FREE ESTIMATES
6S3-4769

WEST TEXAS SOLAR fir 
INSULATION

Reddy Tips 
To HelpYou.

^ S T R E T C H ^

Y o u r  i m g L ?  D o l la r s

Use your 
ELECTRIC RANGE Vfisely...

•  When p>ossible, cook several things in the oven 
ot one time. That's o heat sa v e r . . .  time 
sever, too.

•  Worm bread, rolls, or desserts in the oven by 
using the retained oven heot after the moin 
course is cooked.

Stagger cooking utensils in the oven. Heot 
con circulate better vrhich increases cooking 
efficiency.

•  Keep the oven door closed os much os possible. 
Depend on cooking time-charts for oven baking.

Pick up your FREE copy of 
•ENERGY CONSERVATION"

Booklet from

S H I  FHgidaire
Home EnvIroMiMiit Divisi«fi of Goocral Motors.

WEST TEXAS UTILITIES COMPANY

l.iniv-ct

A  Mrml>eT «»f The Central ar>d South West System

II

go
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'64 STUDY CLUB HAS 
MEETING AT CENTER
On Tuesday night of 
last week the '64 Study 
Club, TFWC, met in the 
Chapel at San Angelo 
Center, Carlsbad, Tex­
as, to hear the Good 
News Singers, a choir 
composed of around 90 
residents of The Center. 
The choir, composed of 
The Chapel Choir and 
The All Faith Choir, 
seldom appears in its 
entirety, because of 
the difficulty of trans­
porting so many sing­
ers by bus. Smaller 
groups accept invita­
tions out of town. The 
large group produced 
a thrilling program for 
local members and 
guests.
Chaplain Richard Mah­

ler and Choir Director 
Keith Butler do a su­
perb job of directing 
such activities. They 
expressed appreciation 
for the local club's 
coming there to give 
opportunity for the 
full choir to perform. 
They also thanked mem­
bers for bringing the 
refreshments, cookies 
and punch, with extra 
cookies packaged for 
residents to carry 
back to their dormito­
ries.
Special guests attend­

ing were Heart of Texas 
District President 
Marie Ward and Second 
Vice-President Alice 
Bankston, both of San 
Angelo.
The club's next meet­
ing will be held Oct.
11, at the home of Mrs. 
Roy Epperson. Mrs.
Frank Coalson will give 
a program concerning 
her experiences teach­
ing school in Alaska.

Felix Puett of San 
Bernardino, Calif, is 
reportedly doing well 
after recently under­
going open-heart sur­
gery. Mr. Puett, former 
editor of the Robert 
Lee Observer, lived 
in Robert Lee for 
several years before 
moving to Calif. He 
is a brother-in-law of 
Fred Smith of Robert 
Lee. Mr. and Mrs.
Puett reside at 223 
East 27th St., San 
Bernardino, Calif.
92404.

LIONS 
CLUB 

MEETING
1st — 3rd Tuesday 

of each month - 7 P AA. 
New Recreorion Center

Wilson Bryans 
Bock from Trip
Mr. and Mrs. Wilson 
Bryan returned last 
week from a 24—day va­
cation trip which took 
them into 17 states 
and one Canadian Pro­
vince.
The Bryans drove north 
from Coke County through 
Oklahoma, Kansas, and 
Nebraska (the C o m  Belt), 
turning east through 
Michigan into Ontario, 
Canada.
Returning to the North 
Peninsula of Michigan, 
the couple turned west 
through Wisconsin and 
Minnesota, into North 
Dakota to Fargo, then 
southwest through 
South Dakota and 
across Wyoming to 
Grand Teton National 
Park where they met 
Frank Dean and Doris 
Bryan, former Robert 
Lee residents, now of 
Fortuna, Calif.
The Bryan brothers 

and their wives toured 
Grand Teton, Yellow­
stone, and Mammoth 
Hot Springs together 
before separating at 
Anaconda, Montana.
The Texans returned 
home by way of Idaho, 
Utah, Colorado and 
New Mexico, spending 
the last night of their 
trip with Della (Kitten) 
Lem ons in  A l p in e ,
Texas.
"It was a wonderful 

trip," Mrs. Bryan con­
cluded, "but Robert 
Lee is home."

BRYAN A WINNER
Frank Bryan of San 

Angelo and formerly of 
Robert Lee, won first 
place in the nine- 
year-olds division of 
the Punt, Pass and Kick 
competition held last 
Saturday. The Contest 
was sponsored by Jim 
Bass Ford of San Ange­
lo.
Frank is the son of 

Mr. and Mrs. Terry Bryan 
who moved from Robert 
Lee a few months ago.
He is the grandson of 
Mr. and Mrs. T.M. Wylie 
Jr. and Mr. and Mrs. 
Wilson Bryan, all of 
Robert Lee.

Mr. and Mrs. Add Davis 
returned last Thursday 
from M.D. Anderson 
Hospital in Houston 
where he underwent 
seven weeks of cobalt 
radiation treatments.
He will return to 
Houston Nov. 22 for a 
checkup and examina­
tion.

WORSHIP WITH US AT THE
Southside Church of Christ'

BIBLE STUDY ................. 10:00 AM .  EVENING WORSHIP
WORSHIP ........................11:00 A.M. WED, BIBLE STUDY .

---- THE FRIENDLY CHURCH ------
W HERE THE BIBLE IS TAUGHT

6:30 P.AA. 
7:00 P.M.

_  ■= m GHnVVM

•ulgBPS
Coffee f

FOLGERS 
I Lb. Con

W-Coupon from Thursday's S. A. Standard
UPTON 9 OZ. JAR

Instant Tea $1,69
H I C D R I N K ,  4 6 oz,can 49c
G A T O R A D E ,  Stokely's qt. Jar 45c
CAMPBELL'S

TOMATO SOUP, No. 1 can 4 for 89c
H E I N Z  C H I L I  F I X  I N ' S  ISV^oz,jor 65c 

 ̂I- L O (Asst. Flavors), 3 oz. pkg. 4 for 89c

m

SYLVANIA LrGHT BULBS
(SIZES-40, 60, 75 & 100)

ea. 39c

Toilet Tism
KLEENEX FACIAL TISSUES 280 et. box 73c
B R A W N Y  T O W E L S  Ig. roll 59c

Delta Coronet 
4 Roll Pkg.

VEL LIQUID DETERGENT 32 oz. bot. 99c
AJAX DISH DETERGENT 22 oz. bot. 69c

Super Suds boi 89c
A J P A N C A K E  M I X  
P R I N G L E S

2 lb. box 79c 
2 can pkg. 89c

PORK
CHOPS

G O O C H  B A C O N  I lb. pkg. $1.29
GOOCH GERMAN SAUSAGE ring $1.09

PRICES EFFECTIVE OCT. 7th & 8th

MEMBER INDEPENDENT GROCERS, INC. —  WE SUPPLY OURSELVES

West Way 
Grocery

LOTH «  BBSHOP I .W N E  46S-Z8Ö5:
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MRS. WALLACE- 
Contlnued from Page 1 

Mrs. Robert (Mildred) 
Reese Jr. and Mrs. Bud­
dy (Edna) Bavins, both 
of Robert Lee and Mrs. 
Travis (Marie) Allen 
of Englewood, Colo.;
12 grandchildren; a 
great-granddaughter; 
and a sister, Mrs. Oda 
(Alice) Benton of Ro­
bert Lee.
Francis Jeffries, 

Wesley Kinsey, Otis 
Watson, Vaughan Davis, 
David Key and Roy Tink­
ler served as pallbear­
ers.
HARRY PALMER-
Contlnued from Page 1 
electronics. He is a 
trained locksmith and 
operated his own busi­
ness for several years.
His training has qual­
ified him to operate 
the teletype system 
used by the Coke County 
Sheriff's Department, 
Judge Thetford said, 
and "that will be a 
real asset to our law 
enforcement department."
Palmer and his wife, 

Betty, have seven 
children, three grown 
daughters, two grown 
sons, and twin sons, 
Larry and Garry, who 
are 12 years old.
The officer was b o m  
at Maryneal and is the 
son of Manuel Palmer 
and the grandson of 
Frank Palmer, former 
residents of Silver.

JOHN RUTH —
Continued from Page 1 

ties in this area. He 
was a veteran of World 
War I and a member of 
the Methodist Church.
He was married to Mrs. 

Norma Sheppard Jan. 7, 
1967.
Survivors include his 

wife; two sons, Ralph 
Ruth of San Angelo and 
Bert Sheppard of Spear­
man; a daughter, Mrs. 
Jack Brock of Austin; 
two brothers, Audie 
McWilliams and Claude 
McWilliams of Abilene; 
and one grandchild.
Pallbearers will be 

■Elton Mims, David Key, 
Paul Coulter, Swain 
Dudley, Jeff Blair, 
Hadley Richards, Cooper 
Chapman and Bill Allen. 
Finis Harmon will be 
an honorary pallbearer.
HAS SALAD SUPPER ,
Alpha Kappa Pi chap­
ter of Beta Sigma Phi 
met Sept. 28 in the 
home of Mary Bessent. 
Each member brought 
a different salad for 
an informal supper 
before the regular 
meeting.
Jimmie Halamicek of 

Tennyson was a guest 
of the sorority.
Jo Runnion gave the 

program on."Marriage".

U.S. P O S T A L  S E R V IC E

STATEM ENT OF OWNERSHIP, MANAGEMENT AND CIRCULATION

1. T IT L E  O F  P U B L IC A T IO N

_______Lee Ccserver
3. P R E Q U E N C Y  O F  ISSUE

'..■eekl”
A. NO .  o r  IS S U E S  P U B L IS H E D  

A N N U A L L Y  r - f s

2. D A T E  O F  F I L IN G

9-3C-77
B. A N N U A L  S U B S C R IP T IO N

C-5.0C
4. L O C A T I O N  O F  K N O W N  O F F IC E  O F  P U B L I C A T I O N  (Street, City, Coiutty, State and Z IP  Code) (N otprin tere)

■■ox ¡-.oberu Lee, Texas 76943 ______ _
5. L O C A T I O N  O F  T H E  H E A D Q U A R T E R S  O R  G E N E R A L  B U S IN E S S  O F F IC E S  O F  T H E  P U B L IS H E R S  (N o t pHnten)

1.2 7. P.obers Lee. Texas 76945 . ______'
6. N A M E S  A N D  c o m p l e t e  A D D R E S S E S  O F  P U B L IS H E R , E D IT O R , A N D  M A N A G IN G  E D IT O R
P U B L IS H E R  (Name, and Address)

Lei: :.x 0, ;crpr: t e, Texa s.' 76Ç 33
E D IT O R  (Name.and Address)

re. :■ 'box 0,' ■.Lrorit.e,. Texas ' 76933
M A N A G I N G  E D IT O R  (Name and Address)

’ ■ i V/ L ,L < . Cv 4. V/v C \J ; '.V Lee, Texas 76945
7. O W N ER  ( i f  owned by a corporation, its name and address must be stated and also immediately thereunder the names and addresses o f  stock­

holders owning o r huldinu I percent o r more o f  total amount o f  stock. I f  not owned by a corporation, the names and addresses o f  the individual 
owners tnust be niuen. I f  owned by a partnership o r other unincorporated firm, its name and address, as well as that of. each individual must
be iiiven.)

j c : ■
A D D R E S S

rror;ûe, Texas 76933

8. KN O W N  B O N D H O L D E R S . M O R T G A G E E S . A N D  O T H E R  S E C U R I T Y  H O L D E R S  O W N IN G  O R  H O L D IN G  1 P E R C E N T  O R  M O R E  O F
T O T A L  A M O U N T  O F  R O N D S, M O R T G A G E S  O R  O T H E R  S E C U R I T I E S  ( I f  there are none, so state)

A D D R E S S

9. F O R  C O M P L E T IO N  B Y  N O N P R O F IT  O R G A N IZ A T IO N S  A U T H O R IZ E D  T O  M A IL  A T  S P E C IA L  R A T E S  (Section 132.122, PSM) 
The purpose, function, and nonprofit status of this organization and the exem pt status fo r Federal incom e tax purposes (Check one)

□ H A V E  N O T  C H A N  
P R E C E D IN G  12 M<

G E D  D U  
O N T H S

R IN G  J I H A V E  C H A N G E D  D U R I N G  
i i PRER E CE DIN G  12 M O N T H S

( I f  changed, publisher must submit explanation o f  change 
with this statement.)

1 -̂------------------------------------------------------------------ -— —
j 0̂. E X T E N T  A N D  N A T U H E  O F  C IH C U L A T IO N

A V E R A G E  N O . C O P IE S  E A C H  
. IS S U E  D U R IN G  P R E C E D IN G  

12 M O N T H S

A C T U A L  N O . C O P IE S  O F  S IN G L E  
IS S U E  P U B L IS H E D  N E A R E S T  T O  

F IL IN G  D A T E
A .  T O T A L  NO. C O P I E S  P R I N T E D  ( . V c t  P r c S S  H u r t )

90 c 9  C l *
0.  P A I D  C I R C U L A T I O N

1. S A L E S  T H R O U G H  D E A L E R S  A N D  C A R R I E R S ,  S T R E E T  
V E N D O R S  A M D  C O U N T E R  S A L E S 9 C
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FISHING 
REPORT 

f r o m
__  Lake Spence

 ̂ d^ ^

Y.J.'s MARINA

8 channel cats to 2h 
lbs., 12 crappie and 
1 yellow cat to 6 lbs.

Geo. Vaneck, San An­
tonio, 1 yellow cat 
24 lbs. and 1 striper 
12 lbs.
TRIANGLE GROG. & BAIT
Terry Harrison and 

Lanny Shelton, Big 
Springs, 6 stripers to 
12 lbs.
Tommy Walker and Lar­
ry Ortez, Midland, 2

channel cats to 5 lbs. 
and 1 Striper 6 lbs.
Ray Allison, Sterling 

City, 2 stripers to 
6% lbs. and 14 channel 
cats to 3̂ 2 lbs.

HILLSIDE GROG.
Ronald Dennis and 
party, Denver City, 32 
channel cats to 6 lbs.
Joe Dunhan, Odessa,
2 stripers to 6 lbs..

HOSPITAL NEWS
The following admis­
sions and dismissals 
were reported .by the . ' 
West Coke County Hos­
pital:
Sept. 27:‘ Bemle Mc­

Carty and J.D. Harmon 
admitted. Floyd Morris 
dismissed.
Sept. 28: M.E. Patter­

son and Alice Benton 
admitted. Lorene Milli- 
can dismissed.
Sept. 29: Diane Ham- 

bright and Neil Black 
admitted. Myrldeen 
Thompson dismissed.

Sept. 30: Hazel Lind­
sey admitted. M.E. 
Patterson and Bemle 
McCarty dismissed.
Oct. 1: O.D. Adkins, 

Lowell Roane, Weldon 
Little and Johanna 
Service admitted. J.D.. 
Harmon, Alice Benton 
and Diane Hambright 
dismissed.
Oct. 2: Cumbie Ivey 

Jr. admitted. Artie 
Walls and Frank O'Rear 
dismissed.
Oct. 3: Alma Adkins, 

Lula Brown and Opal 
Baker admitted. Hazel 
Lindsey, Weldon Little, 
Johanna Service and 
Cumbie Ivey Jr. dis­
missed.
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7:30 P.M.
TIME FOR THE BIG

KICK-Offl
ROBERT LEE 

STEERS
VS.

MASON
PUNCHERS

T H E R E

Let’s Go, Steers
L E T ' S  G E T  A V I C T O R Y  F R I D A Y  N I G H T  
W E ' R E  B A C K I N G  Y O U  A L L  T H E  W A Y

THIS AD SPONSORED BY THE FOLLOWING STEER BOOSTERS:

MATHEWS LUMBER AND HARDWARE
COKE COUNTY PHARMACY

ROACH'S DRY GOODS
SHAFFER FUNERAL HOME
ROBERT LEE STATE BANK

ALLEN INSURANCE AGENCY
ADAMS LAND & REALTY CO. and 

ADAMS ABSTRACT CO.
WESTERN AUTO ASSOCIATE STORE

BOB AND PHELAN WRINKLE

DAWN FLORAL & SPECIALTY CO.
MR. AND MPS. RNIS MILLICAN AND SUE ANN

IVEY MOTOR CO.
VAUGHAN CHEVROLET CO.

LITTLE FREEZER 
WEST WAY GROCERY 

BAKER'S GROCERY & MARKET 
BELL AUTO PARTS

JIMMY AND BEVERLY BELL

SKINNER'S GROCERY AND STATION
MR. AND MRS. JIM SKINNER

ROSS CONOCO SERVICE STATION 

W. W. THETFORD
COUNTY JUDGE'S OFFICE 

MR. AND MRS. BOB FIELDS 

MR. AND MRS. O. B. JACOBS 

MR. AND MRS. JETT HOOD 

MRS. WINNIE WALDROP, COUNTY CLERK 

J. LEE ENSOR, COKE COUNTY SHERIFF 

MR. AND MRS. WELDON FIKES 

BAHLMAN CLEANERS 
KEY FEED STORE 

HILLSIDE SHAMROCK 
DAVID'S BARBER SHOP

MR. AND MRS. DAVID CHESSHIR

FRAN-CILLA FLOWERS & GIFTS
MR. AND MRS. JAY LYN SERVICE

TEXAS FARM BUREAU INSURANCE
WALDON AND JUDY MULICAN

ROBERT LEE OBSERVER 

ROBERT LEE-SILVER LIONS CLUB 
TRIANGLE GROCERY & BAIT 

Y. J.'S MARINA
CHARLIE & LINNIE TRAVIS — JOE & BETTY BARRETT

THE ROADRUNNER GROCERY 
BRYAN CONCRETE CO. 

THOMPSON BUTANE CO.
J. R. AND MYRLDEEN THOMPSON

MR. AND MRS. JOHN HENDERSON
JOHNNY, JR. AND WILLIAM

HIWAY LAZY BOY CAFE 
MR. AND MRS. FINNELL SMITH 

SAM'S TEXACO AND CAFE 
PERCIFULL OIL CO.

YOUR CONOCO DISTRIBUTOR

MR. AND MRS. R. E. HAMBRIGHT
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DENMAN-ALLEN 
WEDDING HELD 
AT CORPUS CHRISTI 
Miss Sheri Lyn Allen 
and Dennis Lydick Den­
man of Corpus Christi 
were married Saturday 
at Skylight Chapel, 
Christian School.

The bride is thè 
daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. Fred G. Alien of 
Corpus Christi and thè 
groom is thè son of 
Mr. and Mrs. M.L. Den- 
man of Papalote.
Miss Glori Alien of 

Abllene was maid of

honor and Mrs. Ginger 
Garcia of Corpus Chris- 
ti was matron of hon­
or. Both are sisters 
of the bride. Dick 
Leonard of Corpus 
Christ! was best man.
The couple will live 
in Corpus Christ1.
The bride is a grad­

uate of King High 
School and Abilene 
Christian University. 
The groom is a graduate 
of Calallen High 
School and Texas A&M 
University, College 
Station.
Mr. and Mrs. Buster 
Pierce of Robert Lee

and Mr. and Mrs. Aubrey 
Denman of Bronte attend­
ed the wedding. They 
also visited Mrs. 
Pierce’s sister, Mrs. 
Edra Olson, at Robs- 
town and, on their re­
turn trip, toured the 
LBJ State Park near 
Johnson City.

Introducing <

FORD’S BETTER 
IDEAS FOR 7 8

featuring the new Fairmont...the Ford in your future.

Fairmont 2-Door Sedan

The Fairmont idea. Fuel efficient.
Fairm ont a new  car built for 
today, but designed for the years 
ahead. Fairmont combines fuel 
efficiency, space efficiency and 
cost efficiency. It s trim outside, 
and easy on gas, yet it's roomy 
inside. Stylish, but it doesn't cost 
a lot. With impressive ride and 
handling. That's Fa irm o nt—a 
whole new line of better ideas.

Fairmont sedans -offer the best 
mileage ratings in their class.

4-Speed
Manual

Automatic
Transm ission

33 MPG (Hwy)* 33 MPG (Hwy)*
23 MPG (City)* 22 MPG (City)*

*EPA estimates with 2.3 litre engine. Your 
mileage may vary depending on your car s 
condition, optional equipment, and how 
and whereyou drive. .California and Wagon 
ratings are lower.

Space efficient
More than 90% of the head 
room, leg room, shoulder 
room of most large cars.
Fairmont is not a little car. It's 
engineered to be space efficient 
with 90% of the room in key areas 
of most largecars. And Fairmont's 
roomy trunk holds ten assorted 
pieces of luggage.

Fairmont 4-Door Sedan

Cost efficient
Fairmont sticker prices will be 
competitive. And Fairmont is de­
s ig n e d  to k e e p  s c h e d u le d  
maintenance costs down.

Compare Fairmont's excellent 
com bination  of high m ileage  
ratings, roo m in ess, and low  
sticker price with any other car 
sold in America. You'll see  why 
we call it the Ford in your future.

More new 1978 ideas to brighten your future driving.

1978TH U N D ER B IR D . The new Thunderbird 
is ready tor takeoff. With all the styling, luxury 
and fine engineering that you expect in a 
Thunderbird. Most surprising is its down-to-earth 
price—even with V-8 power, automatic transmis­
sion, power steering, power front disc brakes, 
AM radio, standard.

3: ^

NEW  GRAN ADA E S S .
Can you tell its looks from a $20,000 Mercedes- 
Benz 280SE7 Our new ESS is styled in the tra­
dition of expensive sports sedans. With special 
luxury inside and exquisite touches throughout. 
And five-passenger comfort. It‘s the flagship of 
our popular Granada line.

GREAT PRICE NEWS FORTS 
ON PINTO AND MUSTANG D!

SEE VOUR FORD DEALER FOR DETAILS, 
TO  BE ANNOUNCED TU B  WEEK.

1978 
FO R D  
PINTO  
PONY.
Pinto Pony 
offers American 
style and comfort at a sticker price 
competitive with the leading imported 
economy cars.

NEW  FO R D  FIESTA .
Europe’s most successfuit new c a r ... imported 
from Germany, t During Ford Fiesta's first six 
months of sales, it outsold every new nameplate 
ever introduced in Europe. Engineered to give 
its driver dramatic performance. With front-wheel 
drive.

1978
M USTANG n .
Your Ford
Dealer's price news covers the T-Roof, 
elegant Ghia and 3-door Hatchback. Go 
Mustang. Catch the sporty spirit.

1978 FO R D  LTD. The roomy Ford that many 
families need. If you're one of the millions of 
people who need a standard-size car, the Ford 
LTD could be just the car for you. It has a deep- 
w ell, easy-to- 
load trunk. And
stretch-out com­
fort for six that 
you expect from 
a Ford LTD.

TEST-DRIVE THE NEW FAIRMONT AND ALL FORD’S BETTER IDEAS.

IVEY MOTOR COMPANY
10th, St. and Austin  Ave. Robert Lee, Texeis
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Y O U ,  Y O U  A N D  A L L  O F  Y O U  A R E  I N V I T E D  

T O  V I S I T  US A N D  I N S P E C T  T H E

All New 1978

Fords Mercurys
Friday 

October 7
In Our Showroom

■78-AB-19
FAIRMONT WAGON
Options: Luggage rack • Body accent 
paint stripes • Exterior Accent Group 
•Interior Accent Group . Deluxe Bumper 
Group • WSW tires

FREE
New '78 Ford Ranger Lariat. Our luxury leader with 
distinctive touches inside and out! And disc/drum brakes 
• rustproof fender liners • chrome front bu.mper • full-foam 
seat are standard on all Ford pickups.

C O F F E E  and D O N U T S  
D O O R  P R I Z E S

This year's new fords and Mer­
curys have produced the ultimate 
in economy without sacrificing 
any of the safety, convenience 
and elegance of Ford Motor Co. 
automobiles and trucks.

.0

IT'S GOING TO BE A

G A L A  D A Y
We are indeed proud of these new Fords and Msrcurys and want 
you, our friends and neighbors, to share in the showing of these 
fine new cars and pickups. We know you will enjoy seeing them 
and we will enjoy visiting with you.

Y*all Come!

WE W ILL HAVE A LARGE 
SELECTION OF NEW CARS 

AND TRUCKS ON HAND FOR 
YOUR INSPECTION.

ALL OF THEM H A V E --
F O R D ' S  

B E T T E R  I D E A S  
F O R  ' 7 8

F O R D
T R U C K S

r

Motor Company
Selling and Servicing FORDS in Robert Lee Over 40 Years

TS'ANMVBiSAiW
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Junction Puts Hex 
On Steers, 27-0

By Ronnie Baker 
Usually Halloween is 
the last of October, 
but for the Steers it 
was the last of Septem­
ber as nothing went

on the first play for 
Junction they pass to 
the Steer 5 yard line 
for a 1st and goal. The 
Steer defense shows 
what they are made of

right. So whoever turned as they hold on downs 
their black cat loose 
and their hexes Friday 
night they can have 
them back and keep 
them, thank you. A 
ball game is 48 minutes 
of playing time and of 
that 48 m.inutes it 
seemed like the Steers 
played 40 of it on de­
fense and it won't 
miss it far. Sixty-two 
plays for Junction and

at the 1 yard line.
The Steers then make 
a 1st at the 12 yard 
line, but they fumble 
again and Junction re­
covers at the 18. 
Junction makes a 1st 
down at the Steer 1 this 
time and punch it in 
for a T.D. The extra 
kick is good and it is 
7 to 0. The Steers re­
ceive the kickoff at

33 for the Steers, prêt- the 20 and return to
ty well tells the story 
of the ball game.
Costly fumbles at the 
start and costly pen­
alties at critical 
times was the jinx of 
the Steers and that 
also tells the story.

FIRST QUARTER 
The Steers received 

the opening kickoff 
at the Steer 25 with 
a return to the 37.
Then it starts as the 
Steers fumble on the 
first play after a gain 
to the Steer 46. Then

the Steer 35. Junction 
holds at that point and 
the Steers punt to the 
Junction 22. Junction 
makes a 1st at the 34 
and the Steers then 
halt the Eagles and 
they punt to the Steer
10 with a one yard re­
turn. The Steers run 
one play to the Steer
11 as the Quarter ends.

SECOND QUARTER 
Junction then inter­

cepts a pass at the 
Steer 35, but then 
Micky Baker intercepts

Each day, more than 180,000 
adults in the Big Country rely 
on the Abilene Reporter-News 
for their local news and sports, 
as well as a complete package 
of national and world news, 
special features and leisurely 
entertainment.

Join the thousands of Big Country 
residents who rely on the Reporter- 
News. For home delivery, contact your 
home-town Reporter-News agent today.

ROBERT LEE
Valeric Box. ‘153-2734

...or order your mail subscription by 
writing to the Circulation Dept.,
Abilene Reporter-News, P.O. Box 30, 
Abilene Tex., 79604, or by calling (915) 
673-4284.
By carrier:
ONE YEAR, morning & Sunday................................................$54
ONE YEAR, morning on ly ....................................................$40.20
By Mail
ONE YEAR, morning & Sunday................................................$55
ONE YEAR, morning on ly ....................................................$47.20

The Abilene Reporter-News. 
There’s something in it for you.

one of theirs at the 
Steer 5 yard line. The 
Steers then make a 
big 1st to the Steer 
39. The Eagles then 
hold and Gartman punts 
to the Junction 9, The 
Steers then recover 
a fumble at the 4 yard 
line with Buddy Wallace 
falling on it. The 
Steers make 3 yards 
then loose 2 and on 
the 3rd down, Richard 
Long sweeps the end 
for a T.D. but it's 
called back on a penal­
ty to the 23. The 
Steers then try a field 
goal that falls short 
and they return it to 
the Steer 22 and a 
penalty against the 
Steers puts it at the 
Junction 37. Richard 
Long then intercepts 
a pass and returns it 
to the Junction 40.
But again the Steers 
fumble and Junction re­
covers at the Junction 
36. The Steers inter­
cept a pass again as 
Gartman picks it off 
at the Steer 23 and 
the Steers are penalized 
to the 11 yard line as 
the 2nd Quarter ends.

THIRD QUARTER 
Junction receives the 

kickoff at the 5 and 
returns to their 33.
They then fumble on 
2nd down and Clay 
Allen recovers at the 
Junction 18. The Steers 
make a 1st down at the 
7 but then the Eagles 
hold on downs at the 
Junction 16 after losses 
The Steers then hold 
the -Eagles and they 
punt to the Steer 17 
and the Steer fumble 
it again and Junction 
recovers. They make a 
first at the Steer 4 
and they then score 
from the 1, The extras 
fail and it is 13 to 
0 .
The Steers take the 

kickoff at the 5 and 
return it to the 32.

The Steers then pro­
ceed to fumble again 
and Junction recovers 
at the 32. Junction 
then make a 1st at the 
Steer 19. Then as the 
buzzer is sounding 
.they skirt the end 
for another T.D. The 
extras fail and it is 
now 19 to 0.

FOURTH QUARTER 
The Steers receive 

at the 10 and returns 
it to the Steer 21. 
Clark then gets a long 
run to the Junction 
45, but a penalty 
brings it back to the 
Steer 16. Junction then 
intercepts a pass and 
gets to the Steer 10. 
Junction then moves to 
the 4 yard line where 
they score again. They 
pass for the extra 
points and it is now 
27 to 0. The Steers 
then received the 
kickoff at the goal 
line and return it to 
the Steer 24. Junction 
holds and Long punts 
to the Eagle 15 with 
no return. Junction 
moves to their 49 
where they fumble and 
Clark recovers for the

Steers. The Steers make 
a 1st at the 24, but 
then Junction holds on 
downs at the 17. Junc­
tion then fumbles with 
Lynn Gulley recovering 
for the Steers with 
little time remaining. 
But the Steers then 
fumble it back to them 
and Junction runs out 
the clock.

PERSONALS
Mr. and Mrs. Earl 
Sartin, of Hagerman,
New Mexico, visited 
last week with Mr. and 
Mrs. Curtis Walker. The 
group spent Friday with 
Mr. and Mrs. Roy Walker 
of Silver. Mr. Sartin 
is a cousin of Curtis 
and Roy Walker. Week­
end guests of the Cur­
tis Walkers were their 
grandsons. Buddy and 
Eddie Caulder of Merkel.
Larry King of Lake 

Jackson visited over 
the weekend with his 
grandparents, Mr. and 
Mrs. S.B. Plumlee.

Call In Your 
News-453-243 3

“o introduce you to the beauty of

%
®i

COSMETICS

You Receive a FREE Gift
Wit’ll Your Compliment'ary Facial 

Through October
Call BARBARA JAMESON 

453-2939
DO YOUR CHRISTMAS SHOPPING NOW 

GOOD SELECTIONS FOR MEN AND WOMEN

IS V A C A T I O N  T I M E -

Grejston’s W eldinj
W I L L  BE  C L O S E D  

September 22 to October 10

If you need anything in the shop. Burl Gaston has the only 

key, but he is retired and reminds me of it èvery day,

NOEL & QUINCIE GREGSTON



4-H Members 
Are Honored of 
Awards Program
The annual Coke 
Countjr 4-H Awards 
Program was held Mon­
day night at the Ro­
bert Lee School. A 
large number of 4-Hers 
were rewarded for 
their work in the 
organization with a- 
ward presentations in 
the various categories 
of the 4-H program.
L3mn Gulley served as 

master of ceremonies 
and Carol Cervenka 
gave the invocation. 
Blaine Braswell and 
Bruce James led the 
members in reciting 
their motto and pledge. 
Vicki Gartman intro­
duced Richard and Scot 
Long who provided en­
tertainment for the 
audience.
Terry Joe Millican 
gave the welcome ad­
dress and Susan Wilson 
Introduced special 
guests. Judge W.W. 
Thetford was in charge 
of the awards presen­
tations and Introduced 
the persons presenting 
the following awards: 
Year Pins, Edwin Wilson 
and Debbie Asklns;
County Awards, Lisa 
Devoll and Cindy Walker; 
District Awards, Lupe 
Munoz and Scott Long.
County Extension A- 

gents Mrs. Fay C. Roe 
and Sterling Lindsey 
presented awards to 
4-H leaders, and also 
presided at the high 
point of the program 
when they announced 
that Vicki and Kerry 
Gartman were the 1977 
Gold Star Award Winners. 
More about the Gold 
Star winners is con­
tained in another story.
The benediction was 
given by Carrie Culp 
and Frances Dunn.
Awards presented were 
as follows:

YEAR PINS
First Year Pin: Carrie 
Culp, Connie Badgett, 
Frances Dunn, Shellie 
Lee, Lupe Munoz and 
Sara de la Pena.
Second Year Pin:

Douglas Roberts, Julia 
Grun, Mary Alice Lara, 
and Shirley Torres.
Third Year Pin: Mary 

Ann Abalos and Genene 
Baker.
Fourth Year Pin: Bud 

Johnson.
Fifth. Year Pin: Bill 

Gpant Jr.' ' . . ^
Sixth Year Pin: Kerry 

Gartman, Dianna Tinkler, 
Lynn Gulley and Lisa 
Devoll.
Eighth Year Pin: Cindy 

Walker.
COUNTY AWARDS 

Achievement: Lisa 
Devoll, Kathy Ensor, 
Terry Joe Millican and 
Tom Ensor.
Agricultural; Debbie 
Askins, Bud Johnson, 
Donnie Grant and Tim

Lee.
Bread: Mary Ann Abalos, 
Shellie Lee, Sara de 
la Pena, and Julia Grun.
Citizenship: Martha 

Gonzales, Melanie Ep­
person, Jodi Wilson, 
Dianna Tinkler, Everett 
Wilson, and Pat Percl- 
full.
Clothing: Lupe Munoz.

■ Conservation of Na­
tural Resources : Dennis 
Koenig, Bill Grant Jr., 
Lynn Gulley and Wayne 
Sprenkle.
Consumer Education; 
Cindy Gartman, Trade 

Fulkerson, Carrath Met­
calf, and Shirley Torres 
Food-Nutrition: Carrie 

Culp, Mary Alice Lara, 
Genene Baker, and 
Frances Dunn.
Food Preservation: 

Connie Badgett.
Health; Darryl Jack- 
son, Doug ToungeC and 
Joel Percifull. 
Veterinary Science;
Scot Long, Bill Carper, 
Edwin Wilson, Darron 
Koenig.
Home Environment:
Ollie McCarty and 
Carolyn Collins. 
Leadership: Suzanne 

Brunson, Marty Dunn, 
Shane Webb, Cindy Walk­
er, Mary Elaine Lackey, 
William Simpson, Carol 
Cervenka, and Cindy Ash.
Horse: Troy Lee, Patty 

Bloodworth, Roma John­
son, and Jana Ragsdale.
Sheep: Lisa and Sheila 

Lee.
Gold Star: Vicki Gart- 

mand, Kerry Gartman. 
DISTRICT AWARDS 

Record Book: Bud 
Johnson, Junior Divi­
sion, Agriculture—
Third Place; Lynn 
Gulley, Senior Division, 
Beef Production— First 
Place.
Horse Judging; Junior 
Division, Fourth Place 
— Darryl Jackson, Don­
nie Grant, Tom Ensor 
and Bud Johnson. Bud 
was fourth high indi­
vidual. Senior Divi­
sion, Fourth Place—  
Kathy Ensor, Clay 
Bloodworth, Bill Grant, 
Jr. and Lynn Gulley.
Lynn was fourth high 
individual.
Horse Show: Wyndell 
Skinner, Kathy Ensor, 
Carol Cervenka, Lisa 
Devoll, Buddy Wallace 
and Lynn Gulley.
Soil Judging: Junior 

Division, First Place—  
Donnie Grant, Dennis 
Koenig, Wayne Sprenkle 
and Bud Johnson. Bud 
was filgh individual. ' 
Senior Division, First 
Place--Lynn Gulley,
Bill Grant Jr., Carolyn 
Simpson, William Simp­
son. Carolyn was high 
individual. The Senior 
Soil Judging team won 
First in the State 
Contest. Ljmn was high 
point individual in 
State and William was 
fifth high individual 
in the State.
Food Show; Junior Di-

vlsion. Blue Ribbon 
Award— Carrie Culp, 
Julia Grun and Frances 
Dunn. Red Ribbon Award 
— Mary Alice Lara.
Dress Revue; Junior 
Division, Red Ribbon 
Award— Lupe Mmoz.

4 -H  LEADER iwARDS
Boys 4-H Leader;

Bill Grant.
Project Leaders: 1st 

Year-Mrs. Glenn Culp; 
2nd Year-Mrs. Gaylon 
Pitcock; 3rd Year- 
Mrs. Marshall Millican 
and Mrs. Earl Collins; 
Fourth Year-Mrs. Conn 
Johnson; Fifth Year- 
Mrs. Harold Dunn and 
Mrs. Bill Grant; Sixth 
Year-Bob Gulley and 
Mrs. Bob Gulley; Tenth 
Year-Mrs. Kenneth 
Lackey.
Junior Leaders: Mary 
Elaine Lackey and Su­
zanne Brunson.
Displaying in Youth 

Department was Philip 
Lowder.
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lyey to Show New Fords, Mercurys 
Today at Open House; Public Invited
Lunchroom 
Menu

Before buying a bi­
cycle child carrier, 
try to examine it in­
stalled on a bike. 
Place the child on the 
seat and make sure the 
child’s feet won’t be 
too near the spokes.

Monday, Oct. 10: 
Hamburger Patties with 
Gravy; Creamed Potatoes; 
Green Beans; Hot Rolls 
and Butter; Jelly and 
or Peanuts and Milk.
Tuesday, Oct. 11;

Chili with Crackers ; 
French Fries; Congeal­
ed Salad; Crackers;
Peach Cobbler and 
Milk.
Wednesday, Oct. 12:
C o m  Dogs; Beans;
Turnip Greens ; Corn- 
bread and Butter; Fruit 
Salad and Milk.
Thursday, Oct. 13; 

Bologna and Cheese 
Sandwiches; Sliced 
Tomatoes; Lettuce;
Com; Chocolate Pud­
ding and Milk.
Friday, Oct. 14:
Chicken Casserole; 
English Peas; Combi­
nation Salad; Hot Rolls 
and Butter; Apple Crisp 
and Milk.
CALL IN YOUR NEWS TO THE 
O B $ E R m  EHOHE

Ivey Motor Co. of Ro­
bert Lee has issued an 
invitation to everyone 
in the area to come by 
Friday (today) to see 
the new,1978 Fords and 
Mercurys they have on 
display.
Cumble Ivey Jr., owner 

of the firm, said ”We 
will have between 40 
and 50 new cars and 
trucks in our show- ' 
room and on our lot 
Friday, and I feel 
sure there will be 
something to please 
everyone who comes by 
to see us." Ford auto­
mobiles and tmcks and 
Mercury autos are here 
for the gala occasion.
Free refreshments wi^l 

be ready for everyone 
who comes by to see 
the new cars and door 
prizes will be awarded 
to some of the lucky 
visitors.
An ad in this news­
paper Issues an invi­
tation to everyone to 
come by Friday or any 
time to see the new 
cars and tmcks.

L A D I E S '  D R E S S E S ,  
P A N T S U I T S ,  J U M P S U I T S

One Group of Fall Merchandise

$19.95
MEN'S INSULATED COVERALLS 

10% OFF REGULAR PRICE
M E R C U R Y  S H O E S
Clearance on All Leather Shoes

N O W  - - $ 2 . 9 9

D O W N  FILLE^D J A C K E T S
For Men and Ladies

O N L Y  - - $ 5 9 . 9 5

S H H i m l J C i C I I  9
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County Fair Produces Many 
Winners in Ail Divisions
There were winners of 
entries and hundreds 
of winners in the an­
nual Coke County Fair 
which was held last 
weekend at the Coke 
County Recreation and 
Show Center in Robert 
Lee.
Officials of the fair 

were very proud of the 
quantity and quality 
of the many entries 
in the various divi­
sions of the exhibits.
Listed below are the 

winners:
DIVISION I

FOODS - CANNED FOODS
VEGETABLES— Blue Rib- 

bon-Virgie Arrott, Eve­
lyn Flanagan; Red Rib- 
bon-Evelyn Flanagan. 
Best of Show-Virgie 
Arrott.
FRUIT— Blue Ribbon- 

Debbie Smith, Sarah 
Hairanons; Red Ribbon- 
Mrs. Wayland Drennan. 
Wayland Drennan, Mar­
cella Blaylock, Virgie 
Arrott (2), Mrs. R.C. 
Sawyer (2), Nettie 
Mae Lammers; Wliite 
Ribbon-Charles Rags­
dale, Mrs. James Ash. 
Best of Shcw-Sarah 
Hammons.
PICKLES & RELISHES—  

Blue Ribbon-Donna Jean 
Chew, Mrs. Ben Cook, 
Melinda Strickland, 
Evelyn Flanagan; Red 
Ribbon-Marcella Blay­
lock, Virgie Arrott, 
Mickey Flowers, Donna 
Jean Chew, Sarah Ham­
mons )2), Mrs. R.C, 
Sawyer, Melinda Strick­
land, Jo Bowen, Mrs. 
James Ash, Golden An­
derson (2), Evelyn 
Flanagan (2), Nettie 
Mae Lammers, Mrs. James 
Pentecost, R.C. Sawyer; 
White Ribbon-Mrs. R.C. 
Sawyer, and Mrs, Jam.es 
Ash. Best of Show- 
Donna Jean Chew, Mrs 
Ben Cook, Eveljm Flan­
agan.
JELLY— Blue Ribbon- 

Virgie Arrott, Mickey 
Flowers, Jo Bowen. Red 
Ribbon-Mrs. Ben Cook, 
Marcella Blaylock,
Mrs. R.C. Sawyer (2), 
Debbie Ruff, Golden 
Anderson, Evelyn Flan­
agan. Best of Show- 
Mickey Flowers.
JAMS— Red Ribbon-Mrs. 
Ben Cook, Marcella 
Blaylock, Mrs. James 
Ash, Alice Beaty, Lela 
Parker.
PRESERVES— Blue Rib- 

bon-Virgie Arrott, Jo 
Bowen (2). Red Ribbon- 
Mrs. Ben Cook, Way- 
land Drennan, Sarah 
Hammons, Lela Parker, 
Linda Sue Ray, Melba 
Vemor. White Ribbon- 
Mrs. R.C. Sawyer,
Charles Ragsdale, Best 
of Show-Virgie Arrott.
COOKIES & CAKES—

Blue Ribbon-Mrs, Ben

Cook, Sarah Hammons.
Red Ribbon-Trudy Scott, 
Judy Williams, Mrs. 
James Ash. Best of Show 
-Sarah Hammons.

KERR
SPECIAL PREMIUM AWARD 

FRUITS— 1st Mrs.
Sarah Hammons. 
VEGETABLES— 1st Mrs. 

Virgie Arrott. 2nd 
Mrs. Evelyn Flanagan. 
PICKLES & RELISHES—  
Ist-Donna Jean Chew. 
2nd-Mrs. Ben Cook.
JAMS & JELLIES—  1st- 

Mrs. Jo Bowen. 2nd- 
Mrs. Mickey Flowers.

DIVISION II 
CLOTHING & NEDDLEWORK 
Clothing-Blue Ribbon- 

Mrs. Simone Do, Mrs.
T.K. VThiteside, Mar­
garet Epperson (3),
Mary Beth Drennan, Mrs. 
Roy'Walker (6), Mrs. J. 
H, Ruth (2), Kathy Pen­
tecost (2), Melba V'er- 
nor (2), Nelia Walker. 
Red Ribbon-Susie Wilson, 
Margaret Epperson.
Needlework-AFGHAN—

Blue Ribbon-Gladys 
Waldrop, Lela Parker, 
Mary Hood, Mrs. R.N, 
Flowers, Estelle As- 
kins, Alm.a McGallion, 
Nelia Walker, Nettie 
Mae Lammers. BEGINNER 
AFGHAN— Susie Wilson.
Crocheted A.rticles—  
Blue Ribbon-Gladys Wal­
drop, Ella Reeder, Mary 
Hood, Mrs. R.N. Flowers, 
Mrs. R.C. Sawyer (3), 
Ruth Stiles, Hanh Ho 
(4), Lela Parker, Trudy 
Scott. Red Ribbon-lhinh 
Ho (2), Lela Parker.
Quilts— Blue Ribbon- 

Lois Mae Smith, Mrs. 
Chester Wilson, Estelle 
Askins, Delores McCabe, 
Mrs. Hurlin Lee, Chris­
tie Bagwell, Evelyn 
Flanagan.
Needlepoint— Blue Rib­

bon-Trudy Scott (2). 
Crewel Embroidery—

Blue Ribbon-Ann Beaty, 
Evelyn Pannell, Dwalla 
Casey, Alice Beaty,
Mrs. R.C. Sawyer. Red 
Ribbon-Mrs. Lois Mae 
Smith.
Exhibitors 75 Years 

or More— Blue Ribbon- 
Odessie Clawson, Mrs. 
George Baxter (2),
Bertie Clift, Lou Ella 
Bessent, Nora Bridges, 
Anna Mae Cox, Pearl 
Mayo. Red Ribbon- 
Pearl Childress (3),
Ella Duncan (2), Lou 
Ella Bessent, Mr. , 
Hernandez, Bertie Clift. 
Best of Show-Odessie 
Clawson.
Holiday Parade— Blue 

Ribbon-Mrs. Chester 
Wilson.
Best of Show Award- 

Clothing and Neddie- 
work— Ella Reeder, Mrs. 
Roy Walker, Susie Wil­
son.
Display Articles- 

Division II— Gladys

Waldrop, Thelma Mason, 
Mrs. R.C. Sawyer (4), 
Susie Wilson, Estelle 
Askins, Lela Parker, 
Margaret Epperson,
Hanh Ho (5), Delores 
McCabe, Marcella Blay­
lock.
Crafts & Hobbies—

Blue Ribbon-Dwala Ca­
sey, Velda Ezell, Gladys 
Waldrop, Odessie Claw­
son, Walter Hammons, 
Wilson Bryan, Linda 
Ray (2), Mrs. Wayland 
Drennan, Ella Reeder, 
Lyle Pierce, Pat Ste­
vens, Eloise Guerrant 
(2), Trudy Scott, Mrs. 
T.K. Whiteside, Nettie 
Mae Lammers (2). Red 
Ribbon-Mrs. T.K. White- 
side (2), Velda Ezell 
(2), Edna Mae Havins, 
Wilson Bryan (2), Ruth 
Williams, Vicki Nortem, 
Ella Reeder, Trudy 
Scott (2), Delores Mc­
Cabe, Melba Vemor, 
Nettie Mae Lammers.
Best of Show— Walter 
Hammonds.
Displaying Craft & 

Hobbies were: Mrs. Thuy 
Do, Marie Hester, Eloise 
Guerrant, Walter Ham­
mons .
Home Furnishings—

Blue Ribbon-Evelyn Pan- 
nell, Louise lihiteside. 
Best of Shew— Louise 
Whiteside.
Art— Adult Division—  

Blue Ribbon-Pat Ste­
vens, Eva Jo Lee, Lo- 
rene Millican, Don 
Bowen, Leslie Bagwell, 
Joyce Stephens. Red 
Ribbon-Jennie Brake,
Pat Stephens, Marilyn 
McBroom, Chanda Mc- 
Broom, Lorene Millican, 
Debbie Ruff (2), Nelia 
Walker (2), Joyce Ste­
phens. lihite Ribbon- 
Pat Stephens, Chanda 
McBroom, Nelia Walker. 
Best of Show— Pat Ste­
phens, Leslie Bagwell.
Art— Junior Division- 

-Blue Ribbon-Khanh Do 
(2), Stanley Ray. Red 
Ribbon-Khanh Do, Stan­
ley Ray. Best of Show- 
Khanh Do.
Art— Youth Division—  

Blue Ribbon-Candy Al­
derman (2). Red Ribbon- 
Candy Alderman. Best of 
Show-Candy Alderman.
Displaying Art were:

Lila Cope, Khanh Do, 
Jackie Wallace.

Sam L. Williams. Best 
of Show-A.J. Roe Jr.

FLORICULTURE 
Fresh Flowers— Blue 

Ribbon-Trudy Scott,
Mrs. Roy Walker (2), 
Elizabeth Reed, Marie 
Ferguson, Alice Beaty, 
Ruth Williams. Best of 
Show-Mrs. Roy Walker.
Foliage Plants— Blue 

Ribbon-Trudy Scott,
Nora Bridges, Mrs. J.C. 
Harwell (2), Mrs. Roy 
Walker, Mrs. Cora 
Sloane. Red Ribbon- 
Lela Parker, Mrs. J.C. 
Harwell (2). Best of 
Show-Mrs. Roy Walker.
Dried Arrangement—  
Blue Ribbon-Marie Hes­
ter, Marie Ferguson.
Best of Show-Marie 
Ferguson.
OTHER— Blue Rlbbon- 

Omamental Gourds 
shown by Buz Sawyer.

YOUTH DEPARTMENT 
Junior Division-11 

years to 14 years of 
age-Crafts & Hobble—  
Blue Pvibbon-Kim Gaston, 
Rhonda Prentice, Stan­
ley Ray, Barbara Pierce; 
Red Ribbon-Susan Ash, 
Everett Wilson (2), 
Katherine White.
Sub-Junior Division—

6 years tc 10 years of 
age-Crafts & Hobbies—  
Blue Ribbon-Philip 
Lowder, Jodi Wilson, 
Nikki Epperson (2), 
Melanie Epperson (3), 
Scott Ray.
Foods— Blue Ribbon- 

Melanie Epperson.
Crocheted Afghan—

Blue Ribbon-Thanh and 
Irang Ho.Best of Shov;—  
Thanh and Irang Ho; 
Katherine White.
Youth Division-15 years 
to 18 years of age- 
Crafts and Hobbies—
Blue Ribbon-Steven Ray 
Hindi McCabe, Steve 
Hubbard. Best of Show- 
Hindi McCabe.

PUBLIC NOTICE
Referendum Election 
for the Construction 
of a Courthouse Annex 
Building.
Election to be held 

Nov. 8, 1977.
This is a referendum 
election concerning 
the construction of a 
courthouse annex build­
ing to house certain 
federal offices, the 
extension service and 
a county library and to 
pay for the building 
with revenue sharing 
funds and time warrants.
The wording of the 
proposal as it will 
appear on the ballot 
is as follows:
FOR: The construction 

of a Courthouse Annex 
building to be paid 
for out of revenue 
sharing funds and time 
warrants.
AGAINST: The construc­
tion of a Courthouse 
Annex building to be 
paid for out of revenue 
sharing funds and time 
warrants.

W.W. Thetford 
County Judge 
Coke County, Texas

AGRICULTURE
Cotton— Blue Pdbbon- 

Fred McCabe Jr.
Vegetables— Blue Rib­

bon- James Ash, Truman 
Parker, A.J. Roe Jr.
Red Ribbon-Stephen Ray. 
Best of Show-Truman 
Parker.
Fruits— Blue Ribbon- 

Virgie Arrott, Billy 
Joe Luckett, June Gul­
ley, Foy Askins,
Frances Seitz. Best of 
Show-Virgie Arrott.
Nuts— Blue Ribbon- 
Fred Beaty, Sam L. Wil­
liams, Foy Askins, A.
J. Roe Jr., Bob Gulley 
(2). Red Ribbon-Mr. and 
Mrs. Don Bowen, Hank 
Baker, Francis Seitz,

MRS. JOE DAVID KEY 
IS SHOWER HONOREE
Mrs. Joe David Key 

was honored with a 
pink and blue shower 
from 2:30 until 4:00 
p.m. Saturday, Sept.
24, at the home of 
Mrs. Gary Williams.
Twenty-nine guests 
attended the gift 
party. Out-of-town 
guests included Mrs. 
Key's mother and sis­
ter, Mrs. Virginia 
McMillan and Lisa Mc­
Millan of Big Spring, 
her grandmother, Mrs. 
Edna Thorp, and aunt 
and daughters, Roanna 
Hoover, Kelli and Traci 
all of Hobbs, New 
Mexico.
Also Mmes. Anna Fay 

King of Wingate, Lou- 
cille Middleton of San 
Angelo, Ren^ Gaines 
and Tonda of Christoval, 
who are Mr. Key's aunts.
Other honored guests 

were Mrs. David Key and 
Dee Anna Key of Robert 
Lee, mother-in-law and 
sister-in-law of the 
honoree.

NOTICIA PUBLICA 
Elección de Referendum 

para la construcción 
de un edificio anexo 
de la casa de corte 
La elección tendrá 
lugar el 8 de noviembre 
1977
Esta es uno elección 

de referendum tocante 
a la constitución de un 
edificio anexo de la 
casa de corte para 
tener espacio para 
oficinas federales 
particulares.
El Servicio de Exten­

sión, también una li- 
breria del Condado, 
y pagar por el edificio 
con rentas publicas de 
fundos divididos y 
autorización de tiempo.
Las palabras de la 

proposición como se 
presentara en la bo­
leta es como lo sig­
uiente:
A FAVOR DE: La con­
strucción de un efi- 
ficio anexo de la casa 
de corte para pagares 
de los fondos divididas 
de rentas publicas.
EN CONTRA DE: La con­

strucción de un edi­
ficio anexo de la casa 
de corte para pagares 
de los fondos divididas 
de rentas publicas.

W.W. Thetford 
County Judge 
Coke County, Texas

Mrs. Daisy Morrison 
of Brownwood was in 
Robert Lee from Tuesday 
until Sunday of last 
week visiting her 
nieces, Evah Mahon and 
Jessie Hearrell.

drive
Texas Off Ice Of Traffic Safety



•j_ V o u g h a n  ChevroSei Co. Now Has 
New 1978 Model Cars on Display
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The new 1978 model 
Chevrolets are now on 
display at Vaughan 
Chevrolet Co. in Ro­
bert Lee, and the pub­
lic is invited to come 
by any time and in­
spect them.
Robert Vaughan and Ben 
Bessent, owners of the 
agency, said they are 
well pleased with ap­
pearance and perform­
ance of the new cars

and feel sure that 
everybody in the area 
will want to see them.
The new cars went on 
display Thursday and 
the owners of the Ro­
bert Lee dealership 
said they have a good 
selection of the new 
models on hand, even 
though they already 
have sold a number of 
the new cars.
Bessent said, "The new

le

im

e

n
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FROM SAN ANGELO 

For Improved Picture 

And A LL The News 

In The Concho Valley

Chevrolets are just 
great and we certainly 
are proud to be the 
dealers handling these 
fine new cars." The firm 
has an ad in this news­
paper inviting everyone 
to come by and see the 
new Chevys.

Paving Set for 
Oak Creek Road
A project in Coke 
County is among those 
in a $33-million state­
wide program to improve 
Farm to Market Roads 
and other Texas local 
roads.
District Engineer D.
R. Watson of San Ange­
lo said the State 
Highway and Public 
Transportation Com­
mission recently ap­
proved the 1977 Texas 
Farm to Market Road 
and Safer Off-Systems 
Road program.
Work in this area in­
cludes a Farm to Mar­
ket Road from State 
Highway 70, northeast 
a distance of approxi­
mately 2.5 miles along 
the route of an exist­
ing county road south 
of Oak Creek Lake.
Statewide, the pro­

gram calls for 297.7 
miles of Farm to Mar­
ket Roads and work on 
80.4 miles of roads on 
local systems.

CA U  IN YO W  n ew s
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Punt, Pass, Kick 
Winners Named
The Punt, Pass and 

Kick Contest, sponsored 
by Ivey Motor Co., was 
held last Saturday in 
Robert Lee and good 
performances were turn­
ed in by contestants 
in all six divisions 
of the contest.
Bill Roe of Ivey Motor 
said the firm appre­
ciates the participa­
tion of all the boys 
and the support of 
their preants.
Winners were announced 
as follows:
13 Year Old: 1. Buck 

Duncan; 2. Rudy Balder­
as; 3. Lupe Torres.
12 Year Old: 1. Quint 

Anthony; 2. Everett 
Wilson; 3. Billy Tea­
gue.
11 Year Old: 1. Kirby 

Rasco; 2. Jimmy Skin­
ner; 3. Tom Jones.
10 Year Old: 1. Doug­

las F. Roberts; 2. Mike 
Sanchez; 3. Robert 
Shields.
9 Year Old: 1. Kerry 
Lee; 2. David Lynn 
Phillips.
8 Year Old: 1. Jeff 

Meyers; 2. Jason 
Herring; 3. Shannon 
Hart.

REPORT YOUR 
NEWS!

FRONT­
OPENING
MODELS

SIDE­
OPENING
MODELS

from

Majestiel
With a Majestic Fireplace, you get;
•  Authentic wood-burning charm
•  Special triple-wall construction
•  Instailation in any location
•  Unlimited exterior possibilities
•  A complete package from hearth 

to chimney top

12 OTHER MODELS 
Free Standing or Wall Hung
We Will Irtstall or Build-In or 

You Con Do It Yourseif 
-CO N TA CT-

J A C K  L E E
Phorve 473-5751 Bronte

T H E Y ' R E  H E R E ,  F O L K S . . . T H E  B E A U T I F U L  N E W

1978 Chevrolets
And W e  I n v i t e  Y O U  to C o me  By to See T h e m

We are extremely pleased with 

the looks and performance of 

the new 1978 Chevrolets — — 

and are proud to be your dealer 

for these fine cars. You always 

expect Chevrolet to come out 

with something better each year 

and 1978 is no exception.

We Have A Nice Selection 
Of These Fine

New Cars
On Display for Your Inspection 

And Feel Sure There Is Something 
To Please Your Eye

1978 FEATURES
-Good Looks
-Safety
-Performance
-Economy
-Comfort
-Quality

Vaughan Chevrolet Co
Robert Lee, Texas — Phone 453-2632
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«ÍAIIT
ADS

CtASSIRED ADVERTISING 
RATES

1« Insertion_____Per Word 8c
($1.00 AAtninrtum)

2nd and Subsequent
Insertions . . . .  Per Word 5c 

(75c Minimum)
Additional SOc for Blind Ads

Cards of Thanks 
Legal Notices . .

FOR SALE: Set of twin beds, mat­
tresses included. Contact Judy Wil­
liams. l2-3tc

HORSE • SHOEING. Contact Olile Sud- 
duth Phone 453-2994. ì2-tfc

2 LARGE BED ROOM Brick Home, 2 
full baths, utility building, fenced 
back yard. Fruit and pecan trees. 
Double garage. G. K. Bogley, phone 
7:563. 12-tfc

PIGS FOR SALE: months old, for
S25 00 each. Call ¿53-2957 or con­
tact Bobby Roberts. 13-2tc

THANKS—Rcbcit Lee—for your great 
r e s p o n s e  to my weekly TV calls. 
However, storting Oct. 1, to keep 
up with my shop work, I must re­
duce regulctr call days to the second 
and fourth Tuesdays of eoch month. 
No other change in service is plan­
ned.

SAM STINE5AUGH TV SERVICE
13-2tp

AVON SALE: Mostly half prices or
less. 1201 Childress, Necilici Mae 
Boone. 13-2lp

1969 CAR FOR SALE: Four door hord 
top impetia Chevrolet, factory air 
conditioning, power steering, tilt 
steering wheel, automatic transmis­
sion, 350 engine, p.ew rodini tires. 
$600.00. Call 453-2957 or contact 
Bobby Roberts. 13-2tc

NEED MORE STORAGE SPACE? Come 
see some quality storage buildings 

■ at 1701 Childress. 49-tnc

FOR SALE: 1972 Pontiac le Mans 
sport sedan. Good buy. Margaret 
Martin, 473-556^1. 30-tfc

CARPORT SALE: 323 N. Randall,
Bronte. Friday and Saturday. Iron 
wheel waqoti, horse collars. 1 bridle, 
poles, do.»rs and windows. Sinks 
end lov rerles. Equalizer hitch, oth­
er things too numerous lo list.

Itp-BP

drive

Texas Office Of Traffic safety

Teague's
Refrigeration

REFRIGERATION & 
APPLIANCE SERVICE

ROBERT LEE, TEXAS 
453-2305

CARD OF THANKS
A big thank you to all of you who 

were so helpful and thoughtful during 
our long stay In Houston. Your cords, 
packages and other nice things you 
did helped us through a difficult time. 
We are so happy to be home.

Add and Joan Davis 
_______________________________________________Itc
GARAGE SALE: 442 Highland Park, 

Friday and Saturday. Clothes, dish­
es, stoves, etc. On Bronte Highway.

___________________
SEE ANY MEMBER of '64 Study Club 

for your Stanley Products. Aqul- 
laun and Degieoser on hand. Itc

. Same Rales 
Same Roles

THREE FAMILY GARAGE SALE; Salur- 
day, stortin at 7:30 a.m. Furniture, 
clothes of different sizes, etc. 309 
E. 4th. Itc

COPT DEAOUNE 
Closs. Ads . . .  4 P.M. Tuesday 

Ads . .  4 P.M. Tuesday
Oosiiffed ods and cords of 
dionks are payable In advance 
wdest customer carries a regu­
lar oecount. $1.00 idditional 
titargmd if ad has to be posted 
hi ledger and stotemenl mailed.

TEENAGE GARAGE SALE
Saturday, Oct. 8, 11 to 4. 201 W.

17, Corner 17th and Euel. Itp
ROOM FOR RENT to congenial party. 

6 12th St. 14-tnc

FURNISHED APARTMENT For Rent. All 
bills paid. Call Ben Bessent, 453- 
2492 or 453-2632. 50-tfc

HELP WANTED: Part time help at 
Mountain Creek lodge. Must be able 
to learn switchboard procedure.

5-tnc

FOR RENT: Bedroom withoutside en­
trance, private bath. Suitable for a 
man. Phone 453-2300. 909 W. 12th.

14-2tp
SAM STINEBAi/GH TV SERVICE 
432 Couley Lane, Son Angelo 

Phone 653-1118
Robert Lee colls made each second 

and fourth Tuesdays. No mileage 
charge. Coll for service or leave 
name at Robert Lee Western Auto 
Store. 14-4tp

Monum«ntt Orov* Markers
lettering 

YARD PRICES
No Sr lesman CommUiion Addetf. Rep­

resenting Birfc Monument Mfg. Cow 
Sam L Wiinoms Hmmio 453-25^

FOR SALE: Cloon 1963 Ford Pickup. 
Phone 453-2395. I. N. Eubanks._ _^

NEED MAN Capable of operating and 
managing feed business this win­
ter. Good income for right person. 
Call 453-2407 for oppointment.

_________________  14-tfc-BP
WE ARE NOW CONTRACTING RANGE 

FEEDS for future delivery. For more 
information call 453-2611 or come 
by to see us. We appreciate your 
business.

KEY FEED STORE
Robert Lee, Texas

14-2tc-BP

FOR ALL YOUR COLOR TV, Radio, 
Stereo, CB and Furniture needs, ask 
for Sommie Joe Duncan, the Ol' Fid- 
din' Rabbit Twister, at Sears in 
San Angelo. 6-tnc

REMODELING, CARPENTRY and Paint­
ing. Residcniiol and commercial. Bo 
Isaacs, 453-2603. 8-tnc

FOR SAIE

3 bedroom heuse, 2 baths, located on 
approximciJely 12 acres.

3 bedroom house, 2 baths, located on 
corner lot, with carport.

2 bedroom house, located on one large 
lot, well established yard with fruit 
trees.

3 bedroom brick house, 2 full baths, 
living room, large den and kitchen 
areo. Has central heating and cool­
ing. Located on two lorge lots. 1400 
sq. feet of living area.

3 bedroom house, 1 bath, located on 
large lot. Large storage building.

3 bedroom brick house, 2l  baths, all 
furniture included. Well established 
yard, back yard enclosed with fence, 
double carport. Located on large 
lot. One of the most beautiful 
homes in Robert lee. Shown by ap­
pointment only.

Two bedroom stucco house located on 
large corner lot.

Spcciot built Lancer Mobile house with 
custom carpet, custom drapes, Ve­
netian blinds, central heating and 
cooling. Two large bedrooms and 
two complete baths. Three-car car­
port, oatlo at back with large stor­
age room, located on large corner 
lot. Priced to sell.

ADAMS LAND A REALTY CO.
Phone 453-2723 or 453*2757 

or 655-9429

REPRESENTATIVE
of

COLEMAN MONUMENT WORKS 
CELESTE SERVICE 
Phone 453-2722

44-tfc

HOUSE IN ROBERT LEE For Sale by 
owner to settle estate. Coll AAondoy 
through Friday. County Clerk's Of­
fice, 453-2631. 6-Tif<

WILL DO APPLIANCE REPAIRS and Re­
frigeration.- Also Commercial Work. 
Teague Appliance, phone 453-2305.

3tnc

"Without optimism there can 
be no vitality." John Buchan

ífOllNíl» if*» I GROŴ  yitolgerf
Coffee j

äFOLGER'S

2 for 69c 

2 for 73c

DEL MONTE

G R E E N  B E A N S ,  303 con
DEL MONTE

S W E E T  P E A S ,  303can
DEL MONTE

M I X E D  V E G E T A B L E S ,  303can 2 for 69c
DEL MONTE

W H O L E  D I L L  P I C K L E S  26 oz. jar 69c
DUNCAN HtN£$

Cake Mix
C H I L I ,  Wolf Brand 19 oz. can 89c
M O R R I S O N  C O R N  K I T S  2 for 39c 
D A D ' S  R O O T  B E E R  gol. bot. 73c
H I-DRI PAPER TOWELS big roll 43c{

FAM ILY SIZE 
BOX

H O R M E L  O L E O Quarters 1 lb, 43c

Kraft Wrapples 75c
A P P L E S ,  Red Delicious 3 lb. bog 79c

Proraj Vz Gal. 
Crt.

IC E  C R E A M  ’/2 gol.crt. $1.49
O L E  S O U T H  C O B  B L E R S  2lb.pkg. $1.39

9 Grade "A" Whole

GOOCH BLUE RIBBON BACON
GOOCH

GERMAN STYLE SAUSAGE

lb.

ring $1.09
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